
 

 

The President of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Nicolas 
Maduro Moros, on behalf of the Bolivarian people and government, 
expresses his strongest rejection to the violent actions against the 
brotherly Palestinian people, which represent the Israeli reaction to the 
massive demonstration in Gaza, in protest against the unilateral and 
arbitrary action by the U.S. government of transferring its Embassy in 
Israel from the capital city of Tel-Aviv to the city of Jerusalem. 
 

The Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, always consistent to its 
support to the just cause of the Palestinian people and its full right to 
return to the territories that have historically belonged to it, shares the 
grief and mourning endured in these dark times by the families of over 
four dozens of deaths, and it hopes for the prompt recovery of over 
thousands of injured. 
 
 Once more, the Bolivarian Government expresses its strongest 
rejection to the actions made by the U.S. government together with the 
Israeli occupying force, which lack of legality and are completely 
contrary to the International Law, disrupt all resolutions related to this 
conflict, and they undermine all efforts for finding a peaceful and just 
solution that returns the heroic Palestinian people to the land that 
belongs to it. 
 

Caracas, May 14th, 2018 
 


